BUCKLAND PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of Parish Council held on Tuesday 14th February 2017 at
The Memorial Hall Buckland

Present:
Mr Alex Wildman

Mrs Mel Westmorland
Mr Roger Podbery
Mr Chris Langham
Mrs Fiona Bartholmew
Mr Anthony Haywood(District Councillor)
In attendance:

15 members of the public
1 Apologies for absence

Mrs Judith Heathcoat (County Councillor)
Dr Marjory Talbot
2 Declarations of Interest

None
3 Minutes of the last Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th November 2016, having been circulated, were approved and signed.
4 A420

The parish council meeting was attended by Harry Davis Transport Planner and Aron Wisdom Senior Transport Planner
with the specific aim of highlighting the problems and issues experienced by the village and area due to the intensity of traffic use on the A420. The outcome was that OCC does not consider the stretch of A420 around Buckland as a material concern and has no plans to address any of the concerns that were put to them.It also made it clear that even if it had concerns, there was no budget to action any road improvements in the immediate area for the foreseeable future (A fuller description of the discussion will be posted in the minute book) Mr Davis and Mr Wisdom along with the Chairman then left the meeting, with the Vice Chairman, Chris Langham chairing the rest of the meeting.
5 Matters Arising
Precept

The Clerk reported that he had submitted the precept to the Vale at the South and Vale offices at Milton Park for £7500.00 as agreed via phone with Councillors
Christmas Tree

The Clerk reported that he had sent an e-mail thanking Mr McNally for the gift of the Tree

6 Oxfordshire County Council
In Judith’s absence the Clerk referred to her written report for her main report. 
7 District Council
Anthony gave his report which concentrated on the ONE OXFORDSHIRE proposal for 
One unitary authority for Oxfordshire which the vale fully supported.If this was to go ahead it wouldn’t affect the Local plan which would continue.Fb commented that it was being rushed through and was sceptical about it working.Local plan part 2 will be completed mid March in which the vale need to have between four and five thousand houses.
8   Duke of Edinburgh Award
The Clerk read an e-mail from Dr Sheldon regarding help for her son to achieve his silver award. Mel agreed to contact Dr Sheldon to see how we could help.
9    CHARITY CONTRIBUTION
It was agreed not to donate to charities from the precept and leave it up to residence to support their charities privately and not involve tax payer’s money.
10   Correspondence
· There was no correspondence
11     AOB

The clerk read out an e-mail from the council which apologised for not clearing the leaves but
It would be done in the next few days
There being no further business the Chairman then closed the meeting

Next Meeting is the A.G.M/Parish meeting on Tuesday 9th May at 7.30pm
Chairman                               Clerk                                  Date                    
